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PILGRIM’S	PROGRESS	

PILGRIM	LUTHERAN	CHURCH	
3650	West	106th	Street		

Carmel,	IN	46032		
www.pilgrimindy.org	

	
	

SUNDAY	WORSHIP	
8	a.m.	and	10:45	a.m.	

	

Sunday	School	
9:30	a.m.	

	

Wednesday	Worship	
7	p.m.	

	
	

OFFICE	HOURS	
	

8	a.m.-4:30	p.m.		
Monday-Thursday	

	

8	a.m.-noon		
Friday	

	
	

Church	Office	..........	(317)	846-2221	
Church	FAX	..............	(317)	846-3590	
Preschool	Office	......	(317)	846-6132	

	
@pilgrimindy	

Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America 

MIDWEEK	LENTEN	SCHEDULE	
March	7	(Board	of	Directors)	
March	14	(Congregational	Life)	

March	21	(Elders)	
Join us each Wednesday in Lent for food, friendship and 
worship as we follow our Lenten Journey to the Easter 
Vigil. Dinner begins at at 6 p.m., worship is at 7 p.m. This 
series includes a total of 5 Wednesdays which  continues 
March 7, 14 and 21. Each week the provided dinner entrée 
will be various soups. Pilgrim members are asked to bring 
sides, salads and desserts. There is a sign-up sheet for each 
meal under the TV monitor in the church lobby. There always 
is plenty of food for everyone, and guests are most welcome! 
Donations and offerings contributed on Wednesdays during 
Lent meals or worship services benefit our local Gennesaret 
Clinics. Join us this season of Lent as we examine ourselves 
and seek new opportunities to heal those broken by life's 
circumstances. Questions? Contact the church office at (317) 
846-2221 or pilgrim@pilgrimindy.org. 
 

e 
 

HOLY	WEEK	SCHEDULE	
Maundy	Thursday,	March	29	................................................	7	p.m.	
Good	Friday,	March	30	.............................................	Noon	&	7	p.m.	
Easter	Vigil,	March	31	...........................................................	7	p.m.	
Easter	Breakfast,	April	1	........................................................	9	a.m.	
Easter	Sunday	Worship,	April	1	.........................	8	a.m.	&	10:45	a.m.	
	

e 
	

EMERGENCY	PASTORAL	ASSISTANCE	is	available	as	needed.	
Please	contact	the	church	office	during	office	hours	(M	–	TH	8	
a.m.	to	4:30	p.m.,	and	Fridays	from	8	a.m.	to	noon),	at	(317)	
846-2221.	At	other	times,	please	call	Pastor	Steve	Albertin	at	
(317)	441-4469	or	email	stevea@clczionsville.org.	
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THE	IMPORTANCE	OF	CHRISTIAN	DISCIPLINES	
 “Do you not know that those who run in a race all run, but only one 
receives the prize? Run in such a way that you may get the prize. And 
everyone who competes in the games goes into strict training. They, 
then, do it to receive a perishable wreath, but we an imperishable. 
Therefore I run in such a way, as not without aim; I do not fight like a 
man beating the air; but I discipline my body and make it my slave, 
lest possibly, after I have preached to others, I myself should be 
disqualified for the prize.” (I Cor. 9: 24-27) 

I always am amazed at the opening 
ceremonies of the Olympic Games, and this 
year was no exception. The unbelievable 
majesty and awesome effects the host 
countries are able to put together to thrill 

the audience and the participating athletes 
is quite a spectacle, worthy of all the hard 

work the individual athletes must endure to be able to qualify. 
But the real prize is found at the end of each competition as the 
gold medal winner takes the podium, receives the medal, and 
listens to his or her national anthem being played while tears of 
joy stream down the faces of all involved. A truly elite athlete 
doesn’t just start his training a few months before the games; it 
is usually a lifetime of sacrifice and training that has started in 
childhood and during which all other endeavors—education, 
socialization, entertainment—are sacrificed for the purpose of 
transforming the athlete physically. But even with all the pomp 
and circumstance, the moments are so fleeting, and the prize is 
so temporal. Even the gold, silver, and bronze will someday 
tarnish and the moments of exultation will be gone. 

In the scripture passage above, St. Paul sets up an analogy 
between the need for surrendering one’s rights for the sake of 
others and an athletic competition. According to one 
commentary, “Paul may have had in mind the Isthmian Games, 
held every third year in Corinth, second in prominence only to 
the Olympic Games in Athens. Contestants had to provide proof 
that they had trained for 10 months, had to exercise in the 
gymnasium for 30 days before the games started, and only then 
could they compete. Only the winners received a reward, a 
‘perishable wreath,’ which, in the first century, was made of 
celery and would wilt as soon as it was awarded. Paul never just 

FROM	THE	ELDERS	MISSION	STATEMENT	
We are a caring Community called 

together in ministry by the Holy 

Spirit through the Gospel and 

the Sacraments to: believe in 

Jesus Christ as Savior, worship 

the Triune God, and serve God 

by proclaiming the Gospel, 

joyfully celebrating our God-

given gifts, and loving and serving 

our neighbors with Jesus as our 

example. 
 

PILGRIM	LUTHERAN	
CHURCH	STAFF	

Pastor	
	

Education	Director	
Gloria	Worth	

Preschool	Director	
Amy	Tucker	

Youth	Directors	
Jenny	Pitts	
Gail	Powell	

Cantor	to	the	Congregation	
Sarah	Gran	Williams	
Director	of	Music	for		
Children	&	Youth	

Gail	Powell	
Handbell	Director	

Kevin	Donley	
Assistant	Treasurer	

Donna	Drew	
Office	Manager	
Debbie	Collins	

Set-up	&	Custodial	Assistant	
Matt	Worth	
Maintenance	
Mark	Wylie	

	
Pilgrim’s	Progress	Editor	

Lee	Ann	Roeder	
leeann.roeder@me.com	



 

 

March	2018	 Volume	64,	Number	3	

3	

	

ELDER	ASSIGNMENTS	
ALL-CLA	

Kelly	Brown	
(765)	481-8950	

kelly@k4brown.com	
	

CLE-FOL	
Tim	Guedel	

(317)	243-1819	
tommyteeg@yahoo.com	

	
FOR-HEY	

Jim	Williams	
(317)	525-7708	

jaawilli67@gmail.com	
	

HIA-KOC	
Gwen	Knipstein	
(317)	402-1162	

gknipste@aol.com	
	

KON-McC	
Susie	Pike	

(317)	710-6981	
susan.p.pike@gmail.com	

	
MEY-PRZ	

Kathy	Bloom	
(317)	879-1614	

sbloomindy@sbcglobal.net	
	

RAN-SCH	
Bob	Schumacher	
(317)	828-0217	

robertschumacher@yahoo.com	
	

SCO-THR	
Mike	Roeder	

(812)	449-2702	
indvalues@gmail.com	

	
VAN-ZIM	
Dave	Blase	

(317)	253-5003	
yblase@sbcglobal.net	
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indiscriminately ran laps or slapped at the air. Everything he 
did was calculated to make gains for the gospel. The Greek 
word in this verse for discipline means, “to deliver a knockout 
blow,” and make it my slave may reflect the practice of the 
victor leading his beaten opponents around the arena amidst 
the applause of the spectators. Paul determined to subdue his 
body (inside and out) to be the most effective in serving the 
Lord. So that, having preached to others, I myself should not 
be disqualified... does not mean that Paul feared he might lose 
his salvation if he did not adequately control himself. The 
disqualification here refers to forfeiting the chance to serve 
effectively in the great gospel mission.”   

We, too, have been given the opportunity—rather, the 
mandate—by Christ to participate in the great gospel mission. 
We, too, like the Olympic athletes must take up the serious 
training it will take to effectively participate in God’s mission 
to the entire world. And, like an elite athlete, we must realize 
that to serve effectively will take the training of our entire 
self—spirit, soul, and body. As Pastor John reminded us a few 
weeks ago, we all will be asked to discipline ourselves during 
this Lenten season. Traditionally, this has involved the practice 
of the disciplines, such as prayer, silence and solitude, 
meditation under the Word, fasting, and sacrificial giving. 
While Jesus followers undertake these disciplines during Lent, 
they are not meant to be an end in themselves, nor confined to 
the 40 days of Lent. They are intended to help the follower of 
Jesus to be transformed by the work of the Holy Spirit for the 
express purpose of being able to effectively participate in the 
mission of God, to “Go and make disciples of all nations….” In 
order to do that, we must first take up the purposeful work of 
making disciples of ourselves, and that involves discipline. But 
Christ reminds us that to answer the call to discipleship does 
not mean we are to take on a self-improvement program by 
ourselves. No, Scripture reminds us of the forgotten truth that 
the transformation to Christlikeness is realized through taking 
on the “easy yoke” of Jesus, pulling the load with Him. True 
Christlikeness comes from true companionship with Christ. 
“Come to me all you who are weary and burdened, and I will 
give you rest. Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I 
am gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your 
souls.”  May we all find purposeful rest in the yoke of Jesus 
during this season of Lent. Let it be so. Amen. 

Susie Pike 
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WHAT’S	HAPPENING	AT	PILGRIM...	

1

CALL	UPDATE	
On Sunday, January 21, the Pilgrim congregation voted to extend a call to Pastor Heidi 

Schwerdtfeger-Jones who currently is serving in Dallas, Texas. We joyfully report that Pastor Heidi 
has accepted God’s call to serve as Pilgrim’s pastor! We are excited to welcome Pastor Heidi and 
her family, as they join us in sharing Christ’s love with the world around us. 

Pastor Heidi, her husband Robert and their daughter Ainsley will return to Carmel in mid-
March for a house-hunting trip. Pastor Heidi and her family will remain together in the Dallas area 
until the end of Robert’s teaching contract in June. During this time, the family will put their 
current house on the market, and we join them in praying that their Dallas home sells quickly. If 
the Lord is  
willing, Pastor Heidi hopes to relocate to Carmel no later than July.  

Pilgrim’s Board of Directors and Call Committee will continue to update the congregation 
with further details as the Lord guides us through this process. Pastor Steve Albertin continues to 
serve as Pilgrim’s vacancy pastor during this interim period. Worship services will continue to be 
led by pulpit supply pastors as scheduled by Pilgrim’s Board of Elders. Questions? Contact Greg 
Rexing or Chris Konow. 

	
THURSDAY	AFTERNOON	LADIES	BIBLE	STUDY	

The Thursday afternoon ladies bible study started a new session on February 22, using the 
participant’s guide from the book Sacred Rhythms, written by Ruth Haley Barton. Even if you 
missed the first session, you’re welcome to join in. The group meets from 1-3 p.m. every two 
weeks, and this study continues through May 10. If you would like to join us, contact Susie Pike at 
(317) 710-6981 and she can answer any questions or get you a copy of the student book ($7.95). You 
may order the book Sacred Rhythms itself on Amazon, but it is not necessary for the class. 

Greetings. Wow! How do I say thank you for such a marvelous year? You all were a healing and 
nourishing blessing to me during 2017. As I said on January 28, "God sent you to me."  

And Wow! How do I say thank you for January 28 (and January 31)? You sent me off wrapped in 
the same love and grace that enveloped me during the past year. Pastor Heidi is such a lucky and 
blessed pastor to have been called by you. Thank you, thank you, thank you!! 

For all the cards and gifts, I thank you. I am so grateful for the extra deposit into my pension and 
for all the thoughtful gifts. As I write this, the pie is gone, one of the books is read, the Yankees hat as 
been worn regularly, and the bucket has been put to use. 

Thank you for your love and support. You shall never be forgotten. And I am sure we will meet again. 
God bless your new chapter. It's going to be great!  

Peace,  

Rudy 
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 CONSTITUTION	UPDATE	
Join us at a Voters’ meeting at 9:30 a.m. on Sunday, March 4. All communicant members who 

are 18 or older are eligible and encouraged to attend. Agenda items will include the proposed 
Restated Constitution and Bylaws. 

On May 6, there will be a Congregational Vote on whether to adopt the new Constitution.  
Copies of the proposal are in the narthex and posted on our website. Contact Karin Veatch, 

Mark Tisdale, Frank Bates or John Williams, or a member of our BOD, with questions. 
 
HELP	KEEP	YOUR	NEIGHBORS	WARM	

In December Pilgrim members assembled 60 “keep warm kits” using your generous donations 
of cold weather items. Pilgrim members then distributed these kits to homeless people living on 
the street through our local Gennesaret Free Clinics. It’s STILL cold outside, and we are once again 
collecting supplies to create another 100 kits! Donations should be sized for adult men and women. 
Items needed: 
 Warm	gloves	(not	mittens)	 New	white	socks	
	 Warm	winter	hats	 Scarves	
	 Blankets/throws	 Reusable	tote	bags	(99¢	at	Marshall’s!)	

You may leave your donations in the specially designated collection bin in the church lobby 
under the donuts table. All donations must be received by Sunday, March 4. Questions? Contact 
Dan Murphy or Mark Tisdale. 
 

 
 
EASTER	CHANCEL	FLOWERS	 
The deadline to order your flowers for 
Easter is Thursday, March 15, 2018. 
There is a sign-up sheet on the table in 
the narthex. 
 
 
 

PROGRESSIVE	DINNER	 
The Congregational Life Committee is planning a Progressive Dinner for Saturday, March 17, 
beginning at 4:30 p.m. Please sign up by March 11 so we can assign homes for dinner. We will be 
providing maps to the host home (appetizers, dinner and dessert). 
 
NEW	ADULT	CLASS	IN	MARCH	AND	APRIL 

Beginning on Sunday, March 11, and lasting for six weeks (not including Easter Sunday, April 
1) Pastor John Roberts will lead the Sunday Adult Study, focusing on the book, Any Body There: 
Worship and Being Human in a Digital Age. Written by ELCA pastor and former Pilgrim Organist, 
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Craig Mueller, the book looks at how corporate worship can be an antidote to the distraction, 
fragmentation and spiritual hunger in society today. 

Any Body There? We may wonder as we watch people engage with their smart phones while 
being oblivious to what is going on around them. Any Body There? is the question facing the church 
as it wrestles with declining religious affiliation. Craig Mueller considers this contemporary 
context, and offers a response based in an incarnational spirituality accentuating the body and 
incarnational expression in corporate, multisensory liturgy. If you haven’t already purchased a 
book, they are available from Amazon for $20. 

 

WANTED:	VOTING	MEMBERS	FOR	ANNUAL	INDIANA-KENTUCKY	SYNOD	ASSEMBLY	
Three individuals from Pilgrim are needed to attend the annual Indiana-Kentucky Synod 

Assembly from May 31-June 2, 2018, at the Grand Wayne Convention Center in Fort Wayne. All 
voting members are eligible, including youth who have been confirmed. Registration, housing and 
meal costs are covered by a line item in our church budget. Any Pilgrim members interested 
should contact Greg Rexing or Jim Williams, or call the church office at (317) 846-2221. 
 

Pilgrim	Super	Seniors	learned	about	social	media	during	a	
presentation	by	Gail	and	Andrew	Powell	in	February.	Watch	
the	narthex	monitor	and	the	bulletin	for	information	about	
the	March	Super	Seniors	event.	
(Thanks	Rich	Knipstein	for	the	photos!)	
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CHILDREN’S	CORNER	

MARCH	CALENDAR	REMINDERS	
Friday,	March	2	.................................................................................................................	Kids	in	Christ,	6:30-8:30	p.m.	

Sunday,	March	4	.................................................................	Voter’s	Meeting/All	Kids	Sunday	School	in	Fellowship	Hall	

Sunday,	March	11	............................................................	Sunday	School	for	all;	Pastor	John	Roberts	leads	adult	class	

Friday,	March	16	...............................................................................................................	Kids	in	Christ,	6:30-8:30	p.m.	

Sunday,	March	18	............................................................	Sunday	School	for	all;	Pastor	John	Roberts	leads	adult	class	

Sunday,	March	25	............................................................	Sunday	School	for	all;	Pastor	John	Roberts	leads	adult	class	

We are now about two weeks into the Lenten season. Lent is 40 days 
in length, excluding Sundays. Sundays are considered as little Easters; a 
celebration of the resurrection of our Lord!  Why 40 days of reflection? 
The number 40 is symbolic for us as Christians. The number 40 pops up 
often for us as we recall other key events in the bible which include the 
number 40: Noah in the ark for 40 days; the Israelites traveled the 
wilderness for 40 years; and Jesus was in the desert for 40 days preparing 
for his own ministry on earth.  

The word Lent actually means “springtime.” We associate spring 
with new life, new beginnings, fresh ideas, and a brighter outlook after the dark and cold days of 
winter. Many of us associate Lent with a time of giving up or going without. However, we might 
turn that association around and think how we could better “give” of ourselves to bring new life, 
new growth for a fresh approach to our wintered spirit! 

A way to bring our awareness to others and other needs in the world is to pray for others. 
Perhaps you could place a world globe in the center of your dining table. Each evening as you sit 
to eat, take turns having someone randomly place his or her finger on a spot on the globe. As you 
say your grace, remember that nation and those people in your prayer. Who knows, this may 
spark an interest in learning more about this place in God’s world and the culture of the people.  
We are all God’s children; taking time to pray for others near and far, known and unknown, is a 
good way to keep our Lenten thoughts on the needs of others. 

  
Blessings,  
Gloria Worth 
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PILGRIM	LUTHERAN	PRESCHOOL	&	PARENTS’	TIME	OUT	

February was a fun and busy month here at the 
preschool! We started the month with not so great news 
from the Groundhog.... Boy, are we anxious for some 
warm sunny days so we can use our playground! February 
was the month of love and friendship as we celebrated 
Valentine’s Day. We had fun making valentines for our 
family and sharing valentines with our friends. It is also a 
wonderful time to remember that God loves each and 
every one of us!  

In-house registration went very well! Many classes 
filled up immediately and already have waiting lists. We 
have now moved on to open registration and do have a 
few openings still available depending on days and age 
level. If you know someone who might be interested in our 
program, please have them email the school: 
preschool@pilgrimindy.org or call the school office at (317) 
846-6132.  

On March 5 we will have our annual Dad’s night for 
children attending the 4s classes. This is an evening for the 
students to have a special time with Dad (or another adult) 
and always is a big hit! The theme is “western,” and we will 
be “panning for gold,” eat dinner at the “chuckwagon,” 
make bandanas, have a “cookie walk,” play “cowboy toss” 
(cornhole), and even have a “barber shoppe” where the 
children will give dad a “shave.” We always end the 
evening with a fun hoedown with singing and dancing. 
Yee-haw!  

Thanks again to all of you who support our ministry to 
our young children and their families in our congregation 
and our community. Please continue to keep us all in your 
prayers.  
 
In His Service,  
Amy Tucker  
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 SUNDAYS  WEDNESDAYS 
8 a.m.  10:45 a.m. 7 p.m. 

 MARCH 4, 2017   
Jim Williams ELDER Bob Schumacher MARCH 7, 2017 

Kyle Fedorcha ACOLYTE Caleb Elser ELDER 
Fedorcha Family GREETERS Elser/Baumgarn Family Dave Blase 
Mike Przybylski LAY ASSISTANT Frank Bates LAY ASSISTANT 

Steve Bloom A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale John Shilling 
    
 MARCH 11, 2017  MARCH 14, 2018 

Jim Williams ELDER Gwen Knipstein ELDER 
Derek Fedorcha ACOLYTE Noah Berg, Kathy Hatfield Susie Pike 
Fedorcha Family GREETERS Berg Family LAY ASSISTANT 

Denny Licht LAY ASSISTANT Claire Weems Darrell Pike 
N/A COMMUNION ASSISTANT Claire Weems  

Emma Williams, Anna Nelsen SERMON Emma Williams, Anna Nelsen MARCH 21, 2018 
Dave Runkel A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale ELDER 

N/A YOUTH USHERS TBD Dave Blase 
N/A YOUTH GREETERS TBD LAY ASSISTANT 

   Frank Bates 
 MARCH 18, 2017   

Bob Schumacher ELDER Susie Pike HOLY WEEK 
TBD ACOLYTE Kathy Hatfield MAUNDY THURSDAY-3/29 
TBD GREETERS Hatfield Family ELDER 

Karin Veatch LAY ASSISTANT John Williams Bob Schumaker 
Steve Hatfield A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale LAY ASSISTANT 

   TBD 
 MARCH 25, 2017  ACOLYTE 

Jim Williams ELDER Tim Guedel Malik Dorn 
Nathan High ACOLYTE Aaron Donley  

Gigowski/High Family GREETERS Donley Family GOOD FRIDAY-3/30-NOON 
Marla Murphy LAY ASSISTANT Tammy Donley ELDER 
Bill Gigowski A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisale Susie Pike 

    
   GOOD FRIDAY-3/30-7 p.m. 
   ELDER 
 ALTAR GUILD 

Julie Williams  Dave Blase 

 COFFEE SET-UP 
Barb Lamb  EASTER VIGIL-3/31-7 p.m. 

ELDER 

Peggy Forst CHANCEL VOLUNTEER Sally Shockey/TBD Tim Guedel 
LAY ASSISTANT 

Marv Brethauer, Steve Witte USHERS 
Martin Hurford, Fred Baade 
John Williams, Don Newby 

Jim Williams 

TBD 

    
 

MARCH	MINISTRY	SCHEDULE	
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MARCH	2018	CALENDAR	
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MARCH 
Jean	Keneipp	
Daniel	Sailer	

Flo	Westermann	
Dick	Wiehe	

1	 	

Suzi	Dorn	
Erica	Harriman	

Amy	Jordan	
2	 	

Dave	Runkel	Sr.	 5	 	
Kevin	Donley	
Pat	Guedel	

6	 	

Karen	Licht	 7	 	
Anna	Johnsey	
Steve	Worth	

8	 	

Susie	Pike	 9	 	
Jacob	Campbell	

John	Roeder	
Elizabeth	Schumacher	

11	 	

Kelli	Baumgarn	 14	 	
Tim	Guedel	 15	 	

	 16	 Alan	&	Susan	Maul	(44	years)	
	 18	 Shane	&	Susan	Hawkins-Wilding	(18	years)	

Derek	Fedorcha	
Vivian	Kraable	
Erika	Malone	

22	 	

Jillian	Nobis	 24	 	
Erin	Forst	

Gloria	Worth	
25	 	

Lorraine	Ransford	 27	 	
Joseph	Peeters	 28	 	
Lucille	Kraabel	 29	 	

Marci	Fedorcha	
Timothy	Murphy	

31	 Todd	&	Marci	Kreigh	(28	years)	

	 	 	
 




